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PARISH COUNCIL 2019 -2020

Father Tom Uzhunnalil’s parish visit at the end of June was an 
insightful experience in which he shared his story of being taken by 
terrorists in Yemen. The first copy of our new parish newsletter was 
presented to Fr. Tom by the trustees and our parish priest. This 
represented the release of the first issue of our monthly newsletter.

In keeping with the traditions of the 

Syro-Malabar Catholic Church, the feast of 

the Holy Mother of God, St. Alphonsa, and 

St. Mary MacKillop was solemnly 

celebrated by the St Alphonsa Parish 

Brisbane from the 19th to 28th of July 

2019 at St John’s Church, Northgate, 

Brisbane. On Sunday 28th of July, the 

celebration commenced with the Solemn 

High Mass (in Malayalam). Fr. Anto 

Chiriyankandath was the main celebrant.

The culmination of the liturgical 

celebration occurred with the procession, 

followed by fireworks and a social meal 

which was well attended by nearly 1,200 

people. In the Syro-Malabar Rite, the 

procession depicts the traditional feast. The 

faithful dressed in traditional Kerala attires 

were accompanied by the rhythmic beats of 

the Irish band, to celebrate the life and 

intercessory works of St Alphonsa. In 

conclusion, the feast had a significant 

spiritual influence on the community.

AUGUST offerings by: JOMON CHACKO & FAMILY Thank you

Newsletter Release

The official website of St Alphonsa Parish, Brisbane 

North www.stalphonsaparishbrisbane.org.au is 

up and running, offering a range of information to 

the Parish community. On Saturday, July 27th, Rev 

Fr Abraham Kazhunadiyil, the Vicar of St Thomas 

Parish Brisbane South, inaugurated the parish

website after the Holy Mass in the presence of Rev

Fr Saji Valiyaveettil and Rev Fr Anto Chiriyankandath.

Website coordinator Ushas Symon gave a brief 

overview of the website and its contents. This 

mobile-friendly website enables you to find out 

more about our parish community, the Mass times, 

parish team, ministries and many more.

Launch of new WebsiteTHIRUNAL 2019

Syro-Malabar Eparchy of St Thomas the Apostle, Melbourne has 
appointed Aji John Puliyanikkattil,  Antony Mathew Panamthanam and 
George Varkey Poovathinkal as Trustees of the Parish on 14th July 2019 
for 2019 to 2020.   Warmest congratulations to our new Trustees!

Installation of new Trustees

Feast of St. Maria Goretti Celebrated on 14 July 2019. The 
grades from 5 to 8 performed spectacular programs.

Bible Quiz Conducted on Sunday, 21 July 2019.  

Feast of St. John Maria Vianney The feast of St. John Maria Vianney, 
who is patron of parish priests, will be celebrated on the 4th of August.

Award Distribution Certificates will be awarded to 2018 Year 12 
students on 01 Sep 2019.

Words can neither qualify nor 
quantify how helpful the guidance 
and advice has been. We are forever 
grateful for the support from both 
Kaikkarans George Varkey, Antony 
Pullicodu and Secretary Sheen Paul. 
Much appreciated for your time and 
efforts to our parish.

We are so grateful to our first parish priest Rev Fr Peter Kavumpuram, who has 
blessed us with his presence on this occasion.

Farewell to our previous Kaikkarans & Secretary 

Dharshanam 2019 was conducted on 20 July from 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm at 
Craigslea State High School auditorium. Celebrations started with Holy 
Mass celebrated by Rev Fr. Varghese Vavolil and Rev Fr. Saji Valiyaveetil 
followed by a public meeting and a spectacular cultural event.

DARSHANAM 2019
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